
 

Ethnic Elder Meeting Minutes: February 14, 2023 

Group photo taken. 

The meeting was called to order by president Lynell 
Cunningham. Reverend Wilson led us in prayer. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

We will have a Pizza party following the meeting. 
President Lynell Cunningham led us with an exercise program. 
Minutes read and accepted with correction that Treasurer Charles 
Jelks will collect dues between 10:30 to 10:45. 
OLD/NEW BUSINESS: 

There will be an Annual Salute to Gospel Music program on 
Saturday February 25 at 7pm at Jesus Name Apostolic Church at 
208 Lake Street, Waukegan Il. 
Vitas through the Kenosha United Way will do taxes free, but you 
must make an appointment. Some of the sites are South side 
library, North side library and the Senior center. 
Guest Nettie Mahoney was welcomed. 
Seonia Owens passed away 

June Sinkfield spoke about what the Kenosha County ADRC has 
available for  applying for assistance for senior dealing with such 
things as Utility bills and housing. 
 Discussion held about declining care in nursing homes and 
storage of staff. Anthony Davis suggested we could contact the 
County Board Meeting and get our name on the list to speak to 
this issue. 
Gloria Coburn is leaving the group. 
A vote was held for the Assistant Secretary and Glendora 
Cunningham was elected. 



 Poems and stories about notable and historic black people were 
shared. 

Treasurers Report: 

Beginning balance   $786.98 

2 members illness   $50.00 

Dues Collected        $240.00 

Balance                   $986.98 

Closing prayer led by President Lynell Cunningham 

Respectfully submitted: 

Lynell Cunningham President 

Mary Starr Secretary 

 


